At the Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 1st July 2013 at 7.30pm

Present: Mr. Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)          
               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   
   Mrs. A Carver  
   Mrs J. Faiers
               Mr. A. Parry   

   Mr. J. Steel               
               Mrs V. Swinburn

   Mr. M.Wedd
    
   Cllr. R. Bass 

   Cllr. P Swinburn
   Cllr. P. Grove 
               Mr. M Davis - Clerk 
Apologies: Mr. B. Barber
Declaration of Interests:   None
County Councillor’s report: Cllr Grove confirmed that the county council chief executive, Trish Haines and the deputy leader, Simon Geraghty would be available to meet councillors on Friday 2nd August between 9.30am and 12.00 noon.

Several highway issues were raised including:-

(a) The need for lane markings on the approaches to the A44 roundabout at Crown East.

(b) The advance sign for the mini roundabout at Holt Heath approaching from Ombersley is hidden in the hedge.

(c) Despite work being undertaken the highway drainage system near the food factory is still not working and needs to resolved before the winter season.
District Councillors’ report: Cllr Swinburn and Cllr Bass presented the district councillors report.
The loss of the case bought by Cala Homes in Rushwick was of great concern. The first indication was that following the introduction of the green wheely bins recycling had increased.
It was agreed that Mr Wedd would respond to MHDC’s request for comments on the MHDC economic strategy.
Minutes: It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Faiers and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 10th June 2013 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman
Matters arising: 

Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  It was reported that the PROW from the top of Lovington Lane to Eastbury Manor was impassable. The clerk to write to Mr Nichols, Lovington Farm with copies to Brian Barber and Phil Coulson.
Highways:A notice had been received indicating that Hallow Lane would be closed from Martley Road to Green Lane for 3 days commencing 5th August for drainage repairs. 
Allotments: Mr Steel reported that the plot 40 remained a concern. The clerk to write formally to the tenant.

Anti Social Behaviour:  There was a problem of balls being kicked onto the roof from the fenced play areas. The clerk to order a “no ball” games sign to be fixed to the cottage wall.

Community Plan:  Compliments had been received on the quality of the community plan. Thanks were given to Cllr Bass and Teresa Walsh for their work producing the document. It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Parry and resolved to pay Teresa Walsh £50 in thanks for all her work.
Village Hall: It was confirmed that Mrs Swinburn would represent the parish council on the village hall committee.    
SWDP: The current indication is that the EiP (enquiry in public) will be in late summer 2013 at county Hall. It was proposed Mr Parry, seconded Mrs Swinburn and resolved that Mr Simmonds, Mr Wedd and Mr Barber would attend the EiP and make representations on behalf of the parish council.

Broadheath Common: It was agreed that the parish council would offer the St Peters football club the use of the common pitch, on the understanding that the council would initially improve the condition of the pitch and that all future maintenance and costs would be the club responsibility. The clerk to remind Mike Johnson about cutting the common edge in August.
Vicarage Green:  Mrs Beard reported that problems with balls being kicked over hedges had arisen when the goal post were moved by the school. She would ask the school to ensure that they are moved back after their game.
Suspension of Standing Orders: It was reported that vehicles were speeding in Peachley Lane. It was thought that a few vehicles were concerned at about 6.30am and 4.30pm. The road safety partnership to be informed
Casual Vacancy: There had so far been no volunteers for the vacancy on the council.
It was agreed that Mrs Beard would include a leaflet advertising the vacancy with the next newsletter. The matter would then be considered in September.

Meeting with Hallam Land Management: Mr Wedd reported that Hallam had indicated that they would agree with Bloor Homes that the total number of homes would not exceed 975. There was concern about the addition of another roundabout on the A44 route as part of the development. The field between the development and Crown East Lane would be become a community open space. Drainage would be attenuated using hollows which would be dry most of the time.
Correspondence: No correspondence
Planning applications for consideration:
13/00725/OUT, Land adjacent to Henwick Mill House:- Recommend Refusal
1)   The site falls within the ‘Strategic Gap’ as identified in the MHDC Local Plan DS17. It also falls within the ‘Significant Gap’ identified in SWDP 2 Settlement Hierarchy and the supporting maps.

2)      The site was not considered suitable for development in the SHLAA report presumably as it falls outside areas identified for consideration and must be seen as an extension of Worcester City.

3)      The site falls partly within the flood plain of Laugherne Brook.

4)      The land is believed to be contaminated.

5)      Access to the site is considered dangerous for 52 dwellings.

6)      Much of the development undertaken on the site in respect of Offices, Parking in the orchard area etc. is to our knowledge unauthorised.

7)      The present commercial use of this site should be retained to improve employment opportunities to the west of Worcester.

 13/00355/HOU, Newton House, Martley Road:- Recommend Approval
Decisions:

13/00152/HOU – Heathmere, Crown East Lane – Approved

12/01621/FUL – Howard Road Playing Field - Approved

Finance: Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mr. Steel, seconded by Mrs Faiers and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:1
1 Severn Trent Water PLC – Allotments 29/12/2012 to 14/6/2013
£151.03

2. HMRC – Tax payment ( 1/4/13 to 30/6/13)



£300.40

3. CALC – training session





£10.00
4. Smart Cut Ltd – Vicarage Green, grounds maintenance, April & May    £129.98


   
 - Grass cutting, April & May

                                                     £162.00








Total =
     £291.98

5. FATA Automation -  print and post community plan

             £316.17

6. Teresa Walsh – honorarium for work on Community Plan

  £50.00
AOB: Mr Swinburn indicated that from autumn hard copies of plans would no longer be available. Mrs Beard would confirm viability of projector.
It was suggested that the parish council should give consideration to how 106 money from developments could be used in the best interests of the community.

Date of Next meeting:  2nd September  2013 at 7.30pm.                     
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